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As far as we know, we will not be sharing the conference hotel with a lively bunch like we did last year in New Orleans when the convention of Parents and Friends of Les​bians and Gays overlapped with SAA — but there are still plenty of reasons to try to make it to Indianapolis this September 7-11, 1994, for the annual meeting of the Society of American Archivists.
In additions to the opportunity to attend program sessions related to LAGAR's con​cerns (listed below), we can meet, share news, and make plans to work on lesbian and gay archives projects and issues over the next year. Plus, we will get to learn a little about Indianapolis' gay and lesbian history and have the chance to go out to eat together at a gay-owned restaurant.
ANNUAL LAGAR MEETING AGENDA
Thursday, Sep 08,3:45 to 5:45 

(The schedule mistakenly printed 5:15)
• Welcome!
• LAGAR's Working Group report.
• Developing program proposals for next year. Please think about programs you would like to see next year, especially programs for which we might collaborate with other roundtables or sections. Bring you ideas, and we will help facilitate the process of getting people together to design and submit proposals on time.
• Report about SAA's Task Force on Sec​tions and Roundtables. At this annual meeting, the Task Force will be sharing its recommendations on the structure of roundtables and sections. Many of these will focus on improving communication and support for our activities. We will discuss how the Task Force's ideas relate to LAGAR. Are these ways to tie LAGAR's activities more closely to SAA's strategic plan? Do we still feel committed to making our resources and newsletter available to people who are not members of SAA? Can we do a bet​ter job at explaining the benefits of SAA membership? Do we want to become a section?

• News to share. Please come share news about lesbian and gay archives projects and issues you have been involved in or would like LAGAR to play a role in. If you do have news to report or specific concerns you would like to bring up, please notify Brenda Marston before the meeting so we can plan to have time for each topic. Her number is 607-255-3530.
• Election of male co-chair. At the meet​ing, we will elect the next male co-chair to serve a two-year term. If you would like to talk the idea over with either of the current co-chairs, please call us now or look for us at the conference.
• Indianapolis' future lesbian and gay com​munity center with a library / archives. Eric Mundell, who serves on the History and Research Committee of Diversity, Inc. in Indianapolis, will be at our meet​ing to fill us in on their progress in establishing a lesbian and gay community center. We can also discuss efforts to document and preserve local lesbian and gay history.
Working group meeting Thursday, Sep 8, 12:30-2:00
People who signed up for LAGAR's Work​ing Group last year or who would like to join now are invited to come to a planning meeting. We will discuss projects and actions that have been suggested or started in the past, as well as any new ideas, and decide how to proceed. Please bring your ideas about LAGAR and its direction over the next few years, as well as ideas for pro​gram sessions for next year. If you have specific items to add to the agenda, contact Brenda Marston before the meeting.
Homes for PFLAG

The national office of Parents and Friends of Lesbians and Gays was glad to hear from us about archives willing to take the papers of regional branches of PFLAG. Thank you to those who responded! At their next national convention this fall, they would like to be able to share this information with their membership. If your archives can be a good home to records of PFLAG groups in your region, please let Brenda know sometime in August. Send a brief


description of your repository, your access policy, and what PFLAG records you would be willing to accept.
Mentors needed!
Remember Lee Miller's March 1994 letter introducing the Mentoring Program for SAA members? Debbie Mills now reports that five members would like a mentor from LAGAR. If you would be willing to pair up with one of these newer archivists, please call Debbie at the SAA office, 312-922-0140.
Society of American Archivists

We encourage people who are not currently members of SAA to join now. The upcom​ing annual meeting is one of the great benefits of membership. The membership gives you a discount at the meeting and makes it possible to hold such a strong and valuable meeting each year.
Community archives might consider joining as institution members. This will allow you to send one of your volunteers or staff to an SAA workshop or meeting at the member rate, will give your archives national recog​nition with the annual listing in the American Archivist, and will open the doors to the advice, reference materials, and publications of SAA's office.
Hope to see you all in Indianapolis!
In Memorial

LAGAR member William "Bill" Watson died in San Antonio on 1994 Feb 06. RIP.
Bruce Voeller died 1994 Feb 13. Bruce, co-founder of the Mariposa Education and Research Foundation in 1978, helped donate Mariposa's archives on the history of sexual politics to Cornell University as the start of the Human Sexuality Collection. [Brenda JMarston, letter, 1994 Mar 21]
************************************
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Love letters from 1884 to 1885 between playwright Oscar Wilde and Philip Griffiths were sold at auction for $27,580, three times more than Christie's expected, to a private British collector. [Cruise Magazine (Royal Oak MI), 15:50 (1993 Dec 22)]
LAGAR member Janet Miller has opened her own business, An Uncommon Vision, a
mail-order of out-of-print or unusual books by or about women, their lives, organiza​tions and activities. For a catalog, write 1425 Greywall Lane, Wynnewood PA 19096 or call (215) 658-0953. [Janet Miller, letter, 1994 Feb 14]
The San Francisco Bay Area Gay and Les​bian Serials Collection is now available. It have [sic] been filmed mostly from the Gay and Lesbian Historical Society of Northern California and covers 59 journals on 96 reels plus a 35-page guide. Order the guide ($15), individual reels ($35 each), or the complete set ($2400) from Interlibrary Lending Service, Photoduplication Section / 307 Library, University of California, Berkeley CA 94720; (510) 642-1598; fax 643-8476. [GLTF Newsletter, 6:1 (Spring 1994): 6]
Dr. James Steakley is requesting assistance or direction from libraries and librarians in developing a preservation microfilming pro​ject of almost 30 complete gay German periodicals from the 1920s in excellent con​dition held by Deutsche Biicherei in Leizig. Contact him at: Dept. of German, Univer​sity of Wisconsin, Van Hise Hall, 1220 Linden Drive, Madison WI 53706; (608) 262-2192 or home 255-6782. [GLTF News​letter, 6:1 (Spring 1994): 9]
New York City ACT UP (AIDS Coalition to Unleash Power) activist Robert Garcia's papers, eleven cubic feet, will be left to the Human Sexuality Collection at Cornell University. Garcia's involvement dates back to ACT UP's inception, \press release, 1994 Mar 25]
Jim Sorrells' Directory of Gay, Lesbian and Bisexual Community Publications in the U.S. and Canada featuring 181 publications is available for $17.95 at PO Box 1946, Guerneville CA 95446. [GLTF Newsletter, 6:2 (Summer 1994): 5]

The June L Mazer Lesbian Collection in West Hollywood needs a permanent home for their collection which currently occupies a rent-free space in the City of West Hol​lywood building at 626 N. Robertson Blvd. (no address given) [GLTF Newsletter, 6:2 (Summer 1994): 5]
GLAAD/LA Archives (Gay & Lesbian Alliance Against Defamation) needs help with their video collection. Contact Sylvia at the office, (213) 658-6775. [GLTF Newslet​ter, 6:2 (Summer 1994): 5]
The Lesbian Herstory Archives and the Brooklyn Historical Society will be col​laborating on the Brooklyn Lesbian and Gay History Project which is [sic] scheduled exhibitions at both institutions in 1995 or 1996. To date, the project has received funding from The Rockefeller Foundation,, David Geffen, the Funding Exchange and the New York State Council on the Arts. For more information and to donate or loan material, contact the Society at (718) 624-0890 and leave a message for the pro​ject. [Brooklyn Historical Society Newsletter, May-August 1994]
Gay Games IV memorabilia is being col​lected by Cornellians for the Human Sexuality Collection. Brenda Marston wisely asked for volunteers in advance of this major event to collect material for the archives. She has found sixteen "scouts" to acquire the material in New York City. [press release, 1994 Jun 23]
A donor has offered to buy 100 historically important erotic/porn videos and/or films to add to the Human Sexuality Collection at Cornell University. You are invited to send in your "top ten" list of gay and straight material with a focus on firsts in genres or categories; and the title of any good bibliographies on the subject. Send your information to Brenda Marston (address in box). [Brenda JMarston, letter, 1994 Jul 22]
GAY GUIDE TO THE 

SAA ANNUAL MEETING
Thursday, Sep 08

10:30-12:30: "Balancing privacy and the need to know: archival acquisitions and confidentiality" featuring panel [sic]  Mary Bowling speaking on "Some prob​lems of access to gay and lesbian archives".
3:45-5:45: Lesbian and Gay Archives Roundtable meeting.

6:15-????: LAGAR social meeting at Jim​my's, 924 N Pennsylvania Street, Indi​anapolis; "One of Indy's finer gay-owned restaurant/bars" which is just a short walk from the Convention Center. We are holding a block of 30 seats. Please call our Local Arrangement Chair Eric Mundell ASAP to reserve your spot. His work number is (317) 232-1879 and at home 926-6552. See you  there!
Saturday, Sep 10

10:30-12:30: "Research strategies: when sub​ject headings aren't enough" chaired by Brenda Marston, with presentations by Susan von Salis and Polly Thistlewaite.
1:30-3:30: "Documenting the AIDS epidemic" with panelist Kathryn Ham-mond Baker and Bill Walker.
A gay guide to the city has been assembled by Eric Mundell for LAGAR members as a supplement to the newsletter. It contains a map and descriptions of some gay establish​ments in the city. There will be copies of Out & About Indiana there.
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